
EES Coke Battery, LLC 

P 0 Box 18309 

R1ve1 RougP, M l 48218 

Office· (313) 297-4189 

Fax· (313) 297-4184 

April 21, 2015 

Ms. Katie Koster 
Environmental Engineer 
MDEQ - Air Quality Division 
Cadillac Place 
3058 West Grand Boulevard, Suite 2-300 
Detroit, MI 48202-6058 

RE: Response to March 31, 2015 Violation Notice 

Dear Ms. Koster: 

DELIVERED APR 21 2015 

EES Coke Battery, LLC (EES Coke) is in receipt of a Violation Notice issued by the Michigan 
Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ), Air Quality Division (AQD). The Notice, dated 
March 31, 20 15 alleges that stack testing results for EES Coke's Pushing Emission Control 
System (PECS) baghouse performed in December 2014 did not meet the permit limits for fine 
particulates (PMlO and PM2.5) recently established under PTI No. 51-08C. 

During the December testing, it was identified that several bags in the baghouse were leaking. 
However, the leaks appeared to be minor and it was unclear whether they threatened compliance 
with the permit limits. Therefore, it was decided at the time to continue with the testing. 
Following the testing a total of five bags were replaced and the baghouse was returned to service. 

As you are aware, re-testing is scheduled for the week of April 20-24. EES Coke believes there­
testing will demonstrate that baghouse fine particulate emissions are compliant with the permit 
limits. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at 313.297.4258. 

};!:2J;<;j~ 
Ronald K. Burnette, 
Operations Director 

cc: Lynn Fielder, MDEQ-AQD 
Brenna Harden, DTEES 
Mina McLemore, MDEQ-AQD 

Fadi Mourad, DTEES 
Todd Richards, DTEES 
Steve Zervas, DTEES 


